
Gudangaay Tlaats’gaa Naay Project Update 
October 17, 2023 

Dear staff, students & all community members, here is a brief update of the Masset schools project and 
our progress to October 17, 2023.  The project continues to move forward and now that Phase 3(a) has 
started more work progress continues.   

Below is a short list of progress items for the period since September 19, 2023: 

• Site closed Monday October 2, 2023 for Truth & Reconciliation Day.
• Tower suspended slab rebar deficiencies completed.
• Tower electrical rough in completed and inspected.
• Tower slab on grade rebar completed.
• Tower suspended slab, 2 stairs, column infill (x6), and slab on grade concrete placed and 

finished.
• Drywall ceiling for corridor at reception tape & mud in progress.
• Washroom’s 133 & 134 turned over for school use. Deficiencies to be completed later.
• Room 119/120 corridor, Learning Commons, Gathering Space (Main Entrance) aluminum frames 

and glazing installed.
• Crawlspace footing along grid line-E under Gathering Space ready for concrete.
• Courtyard 118 Canopy footing excavation, gravel base and forms completed. Rebar in progress.
• Reception 100-A columns framed and boarded. Tape & Mud in progress.
• Cleanup of concrete on Tsunami Tower and basketball court in progress.

We will continue to keep everyone updated on a regular basis, if you have any questions, please reach 
out to Lao Peerless or Kevin Black. 

Manager of Operations: Lao Peerless lpeerless@sd50.bc.ca 
Secretary-Treasurer:   Kevin Black kblack@sd50.bc.ca 
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